
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Andrew O. Isar 

 

 

Via EFile 

 

June 17, 2022 

 

Ms. Barcy F. MacNeal 

Commission Secretary 

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

180 East Broad Street 

Columbus, OH 43215-3793 

 

RE:  Preferred Long Distance, Inc. dba Telplex Communications dba Telplex, Case No. 10-

2387-TP-COI, Compliance Notice 

 

Dear Secretary Troupe: 

 

Pursuant to the Federal Communications Commission’s October 9, 2020 Report and Order in WC 
Docket No. 18-156, FCC 20-143, (“8YY R&O”), Section 51.911(c) of the Federal Communications 
Commission’s rules, 47 C.F.R. §51.911(c), and the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio’s 
(“Commission”) June 1, 2022 Entry in Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI,1, Preferred Long Distance, Inc. dba 

Telplex Communications dba Telplex (“Preferred”) submits to the Commission this compliance notice. 

 

On June 19, 2021, Preferred submitted to the Commission amendments to its switched exchange access 

tariff, P.U.C.O. No. 2 in Case No. 21-0738-TP-ATA.  These amendments adopted the corresponding 

interstate Terminating Access and Toll Free Data Base Access Service per minute switched exchange 

access rates referenced in the Company’s F.C.C. Tariff No. 1.  No further Ohio tariff amendments are 

required to comply with the 8YY R&O, accordingly.  Preferred’s F.C.C. Tariff No. 1 may be viewed at 

https://apps.fcc.gov/etfs/public/lecTariffs.action?idLec=206. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Questions concerning may be directed to the undersigned. 

Sincerely, 

 

MILLER ISAR, INC. 

 

/s/ Andrew O. Isar 

 

Andrew O. Isar 

 

Consultants to 

Preferred Long Distance, Inc.  

dba Telplex Communications dba Telplex 

 
1 In the Matter of the Commission’s Investigation Into Intrastate Carrier Access Reform Pursuant to Sub. S.B. 162, 

Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI, Entry (June 1, 2022). 
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